THE BOARD OF FOREIGN MISSIONS OF THE PRESBYTERIAN CHURCH IN THE U. S. A.

156 FIFTH AVENUE NEW YORK

February 7,1927

To the Relatives of the Rev. and Mrs. Walter A. Groves of Teheran, Persia.

Dear Friends,

We are very glad to report to you the following cablegram received by us this morning from Teheran, reporting the birth (no date given) of a boy. The cable reads:

"A Boy. All well. Christian name is Walter."

(signed) Rev. and Mrs. Walter A. Groves.

Sincerely yours,

J. C. Connell,

Secretary to Mr. Robert E. Speer.